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Sisters, 
Thank you so very much for your support during this biennium. It was thrilling to 
know that we had 100% of our chapters reporting during the first year of the 
biennium. As a result, I was able to submit the state report prior to the deadline. 

Prior to the 2022 state convention, I reached out to the local Alzheimer’s 
Association in  Shreveport Louisiana for information and tokens that could be used 
for a donation. As a result, I was able to set up a table at the 2022 State Convention 
to bring awareness to The Longest Day in June that is one our International 
altruistic projects and begin to collect donations.  I set up a team page on The 
Longest Day Website. Communicated with chapter presidents and altruistic 
chairman in order to help them with their chapter activities. I attended m chapter. 
Alpha Sigma’s Longest Day activity. 

During the course of the biennium, I attended:the 2022 Gulf Regional Conference 
in Jacksonville, Florida and the North/South Leadership Workshops in Winnfield 
and Lafayette, Louisiana. I attended ZOOM and in person meetings called by the 
the State President, Leslie Koenck. I attended inservice with Gulf Altruistic 
Chairman, Debby Stubing. I attended the International Convention in Kansas City, 
Missouri and attended updated training. 

I will be attending our state convention on March 8- 10, 2024 where I will be 
collecting chapter donations  and activities as in relates to the state altruistic 
project, the Cystic Fibrosis Foundation.  I will also give a report on our final 
altruistic total for the 2022 -2024 Biennium. 

Respectively Submitted, 

Barbara  Stainback - Alpha Sigma -District II 


